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Re: Wynn Everett Casino Proposal 

 

 

Honorable Members of the Massachusetts Gaming Commission: 

 

  

I am writing to express my support for the Wynn Everett Casino proposal as I am unable 

to attend the meeting set for today, due to a work commitment.  The designation of the “best” 

location for such an endeavor usually proves difficult.  Potential host communities are often 

bitterly split over such a momentous issue.  Fortunately, the residents of Everett have 

demonstrated their overwhelming support for this proposal with eighty-six (86%) percent voting 

in favor.  In a world where majority vote is generally the course of action to pursue, eighty-six 

(86 %) percent is practically unheard of and is nothing short of a mandate.   As a lifelong Everett 

resident, and as the city councilor representing Ward 1, my focus for Everett as a community is 

one of long-term, beneficial development.  Ward 1, in large part, borders the City of Boston and 

is the gateway into the City of Everett.  Moreover, this portion of Ward 1 is located directly 

across from the proposed site and would be the most impacted area of our community. 

 

I am keenly aware of some negative aspects of such a project, for example increased 

vehicular traffic and a potential increase in criminal activity, etc.  However, I am also cognizant 

of the many favorable aspects of this proposal.  Tax revenues are crucial to any community. 

Without sufficient funding, even the most basic services rendered to residents can be 

compromised.  Clearly, this project would result in a tremendous influx of tax revenues, but that 

is not my main reason for support.  There are several other serious considerations that have led 

me to support the proposal. 

 

Everett has traditionally been a working-class community with a large presence of heavy 

commercial and industrial activity.  Over the years, many of these locations have become 



stagnant.  The stimulus the Wynn proposal would have on the local economy, both in and outside 

the City of Everett, is beyond measure.  Stagnant land would become productive once again.  

Employment opportunities would increase at an unparalleled rate.  The beneficial impact not 

only to the City of Everett, but to the neighboring communities and the entire New England area 

cannot be overestimated. 

 

Perhaps the main reason for my support, and the single most important factor that 

demonstrates why Everett is a “better” choice than Revere, is site remediation.  Given the nature 

of the industrial activities that have occurred in Everett, our city constantly experiences issues 

regarding varying degrees of contamination.  It is my understanding that much of the land in 

question is contaminated.  Everett waterfront is a forgotten resource and is currently inaccessible.  

This proposal would remedy the contamination issues in the designated location and would make 

much of the Everett waterfront safe and accessible to the public.  We have seen a similar rebirth 

to an adjacent parcel in the City of Everett.  Gateway Mall stands on a portion of the former 

Monsanto Chemical Company site.  At the time of the remediation and transformation of that 

location, I served as an elected official representing that area (Ward 6).  Many years later, the 

project continues to demonstrate that it was in the best interests of the City of Everett and the 

surrounding communities.  This prior experience will prove invaluable throughout every stage of 

the Wynn project.   

 

If the Wynn proposal does not proceed, it is very likely that the land in question will 

remain stagnant and contaminated.  It is equally likely that the local economy will continue to 

struggle, rather than flourish.  Should the proposal move forward, I understand that this is just 

the beginning and that there will be many challenging issues to address along the way.  The 

Wynn Corporation has made significant investments in time and other resources to explain its 

proposal to the residents of Everett.  Numerous public hearings have been held to discuss the 

impact, both positive and negative, of the project on the community and the intended course of 

action to address the concerns of Everett’s residents and elected officials.   At these meetings, 

and in writing, Wynn has continuously expressed its commitment to the City of Everett.  As the 

city councilor representing Ward 1, I intend to be an ever-present proponent on behalf of the 

community to ensure that the Wynn Corporation makes good on all it has promised. 

 

For these reasons, I express my support for the Wynn Everett Casino proposal. 

 

Respectfully yours,  

 

Fred Capone 

Councilor Ward 1, City of Everett 

 




























































































































